

Working together to be the best that we can be.

**Happiness** 

Perserverance

Resilience

**Kindness** 

**Friendship** 

Respect

21st July 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

At the end of another academic year, it is important to reflect upon the successes we have achieved, with the most important one being that our fantastic families have been able to spend time with us in school, supporting our philosophy for children, embodying the federation vision:

INSPIRE, NURTURE, BELIEVE, ACHIEVE - 'Working together to be the best that we can be.'

This year, our schools have continued face challenges – no water, no electricity and a 'skeleton' staff team at times to name a few things! This week Ofsted decided to add one final challenge for the team at Goldsborough too! Thankfully, we are always striving for the very best for every child in our federation so that they can thrive in their primary education and it did not faze us (despite the heat!) I extend my sincere thanks to all of the staff who work together across the

federation together and committed to our aims for every child. Our staff understand that children only get one chance at a primary education – every staff member we appoint are committed to nurturing them and enabling them to believe in themselves. Anything less is not good enough for our pupils.

It is clear that every one of our stakeholders is a vital cog in ensuring that our schools are progressive, making necessary changes so that all children access the very best education possible. I would also like to take this opportunity to thank you as parents and carers for your support and dedication to our schools this year. You work incredibly hard to make us what we are; thank you for all those hours in supporting homework, reading, times table practise, washing PE kits, transporting children between schools and to competitions, providing costumes for concerts, learning lines, helping run the PTFA/ FROGS events, helping at Sports Day, finding a replacement ice-cream van last minute this week (!)...the list is endless! It is never taken for granted and your support is truly priceless – thank you.

## WE make a BRILLIANT team - the staff, children, parents, Governors and of course, the invaluable PTFA / FROGS.

- Coffee Mornings
- Sports Competitions for Y3-6 (Football, Tchoukball and Cricket)
- Nativity
- Enterprise Project
- Christmas Fair
- Christmas carols (outside!)
- Educational visits and visitors to school including History to Life, Dan Ingram-Brown, Young Shakespeare Company
- Young Voices Concert at Sheffield Arena for Y3-Y6
- Easter Service
- Parent / Carer Consultations (in person!)
- Sports' Day
- Key Stage Two Production of 'Pirates of the Curry Bean' (and with an audience!)
- Fantastic PTFA / FROGS events throughout the year.

Please know that myself, Mrs Richards and Mrs Johnson are always on the end of the phone should you need to talk about anything at all, please don't hesitate to get in touch if there's anything we can support you with.

Finally, one final GOOD LUCK to our Year 6 children who are leaving to start their next chapter. As your Headteacher, I am SO proud of you all. We will miss you! Go on and achieve lots of wonderful things and come back and see us often!



Best wishes, and have a fantastic summer holiday. On behalf of myself and my wonderful team, we CANNOT WAIT for the new academic year!

Mrs Zoe Ellis

Executive Headteacher

## 2022-23 Academic Year – Class Structure

Senior Leadership Team

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Z. Ellis

Executive Assistant Headteacher: Mrs C. Richards – ECT Mentor and Teaching & Learning

Federation Inclusion SENCo: Mrs D. Johnson

Federation EYFS and KS1Leader: Mrs K. Askew

Federation KS2 Leader: Mrs R. Thompson (supported by Mrs D. Fitzpatrick) – both Core Curriculum Subject Leaders

Administrator:		Mrs T. Lee		Administrator:		Mrs R. McCarthy		
Goldsborough CE Primary School			Sicklinghall Community Primary School					
Monkey Puzzle (EYFS)	Sweet Chestnut (Year 1 + 2)	Sycamore (Year 3 + 4)	Oak (Year 5 + 6)	Cherry Blossom (EYFS)	Cherry Blossom (Year 1 + 2)	Silver Birch (Year 3 + 4)	Willow (Year 5 + 6))	
Mrs B. Brearton	Mrs K. Askew	Mrs R. Thompson (Maternity)  Miss P. Dobson (+ Mrs L. Hamblin until Mrs Thompson returns)	Miss L. Peak	Miss J. Walsh  Mrs L. Johnson- Ware Early Years Specialist (Phonics / Maths / Outdoor Provision)	Miss J. Walsh  Mrs L. Johnson- Ware (PPA / ECT Cover)	Miss C. Thompson  (Maternity cover until December)  Miss E. Gimeno (from January – Miss Thompson will stay for some transition weeks)	Mrs D. Fitzpatrick	
Mrs Mason (TA and PPA Cover)  Mrs Brayshaw		Miss Nutter Mrs Mattocks	Mrs Bowes  Mrs Wastling (PPA / ECT Cover)	Brown (V	Miss Redmond (M, T) and Mrs Brown (W, Th, Fr) Miss Hart – SEN Specialist TA		KS2 TA TBC.	
All Teaching Assistants Lead Interventions across the school.			All Teaching Assistants Lead Interventions across the school.					
Wraparound Care:	Mrs S. Clayton (supported by Teaching Assistants on the busiest evenings)			Wraparound Care:	Breakfast Club: Mrs L. Johnson-Ware After School Club: Miss J. Hobbs			
Kitchen Staff:	, , ,			Kitchen Staff:	Miss K. Mindham (Dolce)			
Cleaner / Caretaker:	Mrs D. Piotrowska (NYCC Cleaning Services) Mr S. Stephenson			Cleaner / Caretaker:	Mrs McCreadie (NYCC Cleaning Services) Mr S. Stephenson			